From: "Mochrie, Paul" < Paul. Mochrie@vancouver.ca>

To: "Direct to Mayor and Council

Date: 4/8/2025 6:09:09 PM

Subject: New Councillors - swearing in

Good afternoon Mayor and Council,

I can advise that the City Clerks team has made contact with the two Councillors-elect regarding the commencement of their term of office. Lucy Maloney and Sean Orr have both confirmed their intent to take the oath of office at the earliest possible opportunity on April 15.

Accordingly, the Clerks team is now working on arrangements to administer the oath of office for the incoming Councillors and to expedite the necessary orientation to their role and responsibilities as members of Council. We expect that the Councillors-elect will be sworn in prior to the commencement of the scheduled Council meeting on April 15 and will participate in that meeting.

If you have any questions or concerns at this point, please let me know.

Best,

Paul

Paul Mochrie (he/him)

City Manager

City of Vancouver

paul.mochrie@vancouver.ca



City of Vancouver acknowledges that it is situated on the unceded traditional territories of the x<sup>w</sup>məθk<sup>w</sup>əyʻəm (Musqueam), Skwxwú7mesh (Squamish), and səlilwəta<del>l</del> (Tsleil-Waututh) Nations.